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ETHICAL PRINCIPLES IN RESEARCH AND
PUBLICATION
Nowadays, the quality and rigour that a research journal must demand needs to go hand in hand
with a series of ethical principles affecting editors, reviewers and authors during the publishing
process. With this in mind, Caplletra. Revista Internacional de Filologia is keen to show its
commitment to the ethical code by which it is governed and which is based on the
recommendations of the Committee on Publication Ethics (COPE) and the International
Committee of Medical Journal Editors (ICMJE), as set out below.
Responsibilities of the Editorial Board
 Uphold the quality of all content in the journal by carrying out external reviews done by experts
to ensure that papers make a significant contribution to knowledge in their area of expertise and
that they follow the basic principles governing any research article.
 Guarantee the acceptance or rejection of papers taking into account only the academic value of
the text and no other criterion that may personally or professionally discriminate against the
author.
 Guarantee that papers are original and have not been previously published,. To this aim,
specific programmes for preventing plagiarism and redundant or duplicated publication (an
article or paper coincides in its essential content with that of another published work) will be
used. If, at any point in the editorial process, evidence of any kind of practice that contravenes
this ethical principle is found, the paper will be rejected automatically.
 Preserve the anonymity of authors and reviewers throughout the entire editorial process.
 Keep an updated list of external reviewers who are experts in the various fields of knowledge
covered by the journal, including their name and institution, e-mail address, field of expertise
and a record of reviews requested and completed.
 Provide external reviewers with a standard review form enabling them to assess papers
following criteria of originality, relevance for the field of knowledge, methodological rigour and
formal presentation.
 Thank and recognise external reviewers for completed work. Upon request, Caplletra will issue
reviewers with documentary evidence of completed review work.
 Offer authors the chance to appeal editorial decisions. Appeals must be addressed to the journal
director. The Editorial Board will attempt to resolve the conflict and will respond as quickly as
possible.
 Be willing to publish corrections, clarifications or apologies when appropriate.
 Resolve any conflicts relating to non-ethical behaviour that the editorial team may become
aware of.
Reviewers’ responsibilities
 Accept the review job only if they believe that they have the correct skills to complete it
successfully.
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 Make a judgement, as specialists, on whether the papers they review are of the correct quality
for publication in the journal.
 Review original articles objectively and not undertake to do a review if they feel that a conflict
of interest of any kind (academic or personal) could mean that they are unable to produce a a
neutral and objective report.
 Review manuscripts constructively, respecting the author’s intellectual and academic ability.
 Ensure that papers include the most important bibliographic references on the topic discussed.
 Abstain from making comments about the work they are reviewing and from using the
information contained in it before the paper is published.
 Respect the anonymity of the review process and commit to safeguarding confidentiality both
during the review and once it is completed.
 Inform the editors if they find that an article contains material that is substantially similar to
already published work.
 Undertake to produce the review report by the deadline set by the editors.
Authors’ responsibilities
 Guarantee that the paper is an original piece of work, not previously published in any other
medium or in any other language, and that it has not been submitted to any other publication.
 Indicate in the text whether the study has received some kind of funding.
 Ensure that all bibliographic references cited in the text, and only these, are listed in the
bibliography at the end.
 Include any changes that the reviewers have considered necessary in order for the paper to be
published in its final version.
 Guarantee that permission has been obtained to use any kind of material that may complement
the text of the paper (images, tables, diagrams, etc.) and provide the editors with proof of this
when requested.
Action in the event of non-ethical behaviour
 Anyone may inform the Editorial Board of cases of non-ethical behaviour, provided that they
can be substantiated by evidence, which will subsequently be examined by the journal. The
author involved will be the first to have the opportunity of responding to the allegations made.
If the response is not satisfactory, the Editorial Board will resolve the problem either by
consulting experts in the matter or by any other means they consider to be appropriate.
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